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Roadshow – Oshawa – July 9, 2018 
Start – 7:16 pm 

 

WELCOME 

President, John Cresswell, welcomed everyone for coming and thanked NEBs for 
allowing us to use their facility.  John introduced Tom England and asked him to say a 
few words.   

Tom England indicated that we cannot afford to allow differences of opinion any longer.  
He indicated that he met with the O5 and provided full disclosure to them on how the 
Open affects them.  They want to be transparent on what can and cannot be done.  He 
advised that the format for the Open, as it exists, cannot be done at NEBs, but they 
want to work with us and they want to keep 5 pin alive.  Tom then gave update on their 
facility. 

 

 

INTRODUCTIONS 

John Cresswell introduced the O5 Board members that were able to be in attendance: 
Rheal Champagne, Sue Burns, Mike Kyte, Winnie Spires, Kevin Jepson, and Mitch 
Pape. 

  

 

PROCEDURES/OPEN LOCATION FOR 2019 AND 2020 ONWARDS 

John advised that NEBs will be 2020 location for the Open onwards, and for the 2019 
season we will be going to Ottawa at Merivale.  Due to Sherwood closing and not giving 
us enough time to book hotels, etc. to host the Open in NEBs, we are going to Ottawa 
as our location for 2019. 

 

 

MOTIONS/RECOMMENDATIONS 

Mike Kyte then took the microphone to go over the motions and recommendations from 
the handout which was provided to those in attendance at the meeting. 
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O5PBA Recommendation 

The O5PBA to host a ‘Regional Meeting Road Show’ in 4 locations across the 
Province during the Summer of 2018, with the specific purposes of reviewing the 
tournament format of the Provincial Open and Senior Open Championships.  These 
meetings will be open to all current season (2017-18) O5PBA members with a pre-
registration required.  The purpose of these Regional Meetings will be to obtain 
feedback from the Open bowlers on what changes they would like to see incorporated 
into the format of the tournament in future years. 

 

Mike Kyte advised we are here and already doing this. 

 

O5PBA Recommendation 

The following rule from the C5 coaches instructions for the National Championships 
will be added to the Green Book rules for next year. 
 
“Score sheets filled out improperly or not signed, will result in an initial warning.  A 
second offense will result in a final warning being given.  For each additional 
infraction, a one (1) point penalty will be assessed against the team” 

 

Mike Kyte went over the reasons as set out and advised this is really housekeeping, 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association – Recommendation 

Change the structure of the banquet to less formal.  The cost could be reduced with 
cooking stations or appetizers around the room.  The banquet could start a little later 
which would also give teams time to have dinner together and arrive for the parade of 
champions and celebration.  In Hamilton at the Sheraton, with a Reception Format, 
the Grand Ballroom could support 600 attendees. 

 

The floor was open for discussion: 

Jim Head asked if Merivale had the facilities to host us.  Mike Kyte advised that they do. 

Bob Beaucage thought that there was a group of peopled thinking that the banquet was 
costly and that hoping by having finger foods and a parade of champions would be an 
alternative. 

Diana Fendley stated that we should wait to see what happens in Ottawa before doing 
this. 
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Mike Kyte call a show of hands for something less formal for Ottawa – the show of 
hands were for a formal banquet. 

Barb Chapman inquired whether that meant there would be no head table.  Mike Kyte 
advised that no there would then be no head table. 

Nancy Fleming advised that she thought it too away from the bowlers not having 
something formal and that it would be disrespectful not to. 

Christina Herbert advised that it would be cost effective to make it no banquet. 

Guest (unknown) inquired if Oshawa had a facility that could hold 500 people.  He was 
advised that not at the moment. 

Doug Plummer advised that regardless of what is decided his bowlers would be leaving 
on Saturday after bowling. 

Tom England advised that his facility is working on a banquet facility. 

Diana Fendley advised that the bowlers all like to have a few drinks and that we need to 
make sure that they are safe by having shuttle buses for transport for the banquet. 

Tom England said that they would have to run the numbers. 

Mike Kyte advised that years ago the banquet was held on Fennell Avenue in Hamilton 
that is currently a bingo facility. 

A show of hands was again requested and the majority was against the 
recommendation and were in favour of having a full banquet. 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association - Motion 

Senior Open – Senior declaration for Singles: 
Provincial Championship – Rule 2 
 
Prior to the start of the Provincials, the senior bowlers should declare whether or not 
they would like to be considered for Singles.  This will ensure that the bowlers that are 
eligible for the stepladder will be competing.  This declaration can be part of the 
Bowlers forms including optional pools. 

 

Doug Plummer asked for confirmation that this had nothing to do with someone being 
sick.  Mike Kyte advised that before you bowl, and you do not want to be part of the 
stepladder, on the form it will ask whether you are interested in being included to the 
stepladder.   

Mitch stated that for the people watching the streaming everyone needs to go to the 
microphone to speak. 
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Mike asked for a show of hands on whether or not they agree with this motion – majority 
were in agreement. 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association – Motion 

Green Book Rule Addition: Open/Senior Open (Replacement of Bowler Policy) 
Provincial Championship – Rule 2 
 
Change the wording of this section to include ‘if a bowler withdraws” 
‘In the event a bowler who qualifies for the singles stepladder match plays finals, and 
is unable to bowl due to illness or inquiry OR Withdraws, he/she will not be replaced. 

 

Mike Kyte read the reasons stated for this motion and advised that the AGM the motion 
was amended to “In the event a bowler who qualifies for the singles stepladder match 
play finals, and withdraws for any reason he/she will not be replaced.” 

The amended motion was carried. 

There was no discussion at this Roadshow meeting regarding this motion. 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association – Motion 

Seniors as part of the Aggregate: Since all zones now enter a Senior mixed team, 
their team standings should be included in the aggregate calculation.  The point 
system utilized for the other teams could be used to calculate a true ‘Aggregate 
Contingent Winner’ 

 

Mike Kyte advised that the Senior Open and Regular Open, although played at the 
same time, are different tournaments. 

Bob Beaucage advised that the senior bowlers get banners and should be considered 
part of the aggregate. 

Mike Kyte advised that out of the goodness of the O5’s heart that years ago when the 
seniors they gave out banners and indicated that now those banners would cease. 

Ian MacLean advised that since this is a scheduled event and not part of the Open, he 
suggested that the Senior Open be held at a different time so that bowlers could bowl 
the Regular Open and Senior Open.  It should be its own event, and it would be two 
provincial events.  He indicated that some seniors that make the mixed team cannot 
then bowl the seniors and then the zone have a hard time to fill the Senior Open team. 

Mike Kyte asked when the O5 should hold the Seniors Open – before or after the 
Regular Open.  He was advised to hold the Seniors Open after the Regular Open. 
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Christina Herbert suggested that the Open be made a one week event, with the Seniors 
Monday to Wednesday and then the Regular Open Wednesday to Saturday.   

Mitch Pape indicated that by adding a day at the beginning of the Open could be done 
to make things easier, as even now getting the schedule for all other provincial events 
to work on a calendar was a cluster.   

Bob Beaucage indicated that this may have an increase in the Senior assessment and it 
would have to be looked at.   

John Cresswell indicated that we would have to look at the financial impact on the 
event, if any. 

Barb Chapman advised that if she made the Regular Open and the Senior Open she 
would not bowl the Senior Open. 

Ian M – commented that scheduling would be easier if the events where separate dates, 
as the Senior Open would not need to be fit into the Open schedule. 

Mitch – Senior Open could be bowled in a smaller centre as well. 

Nancy Fleming advised that if you break it down into two different events, then the 
higher average seniors will be bowling the Seniors Open and that it would be difficult for 
other seniors to qualify.   

Brian Scott - inquired if we could make Seniors Open a division of the Regular Open.  

John Cresswell advised that there was no reason why we can’t, but it was created as its 
own event. 

Kevin Jepson advised that there is cost involved, as well as the time involved in having 
to look back at all the Senior Open events for recognition.  This would create a little bit 
of work to have to recognize for all the years of participation.   

A show of hands to make the seniors part of the aggregate – 10 in favour, 9 against. 

A show of hands for those that think that the Seniors Open should be held on a different 
weekend – 14 in favour, 5 against.  

Do we change the Senior Open to be a division of the regular Open? 

John Cresswell advised that the logistics can all be worked out if the members want to 
do these changes. 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association – Motion 

Banquet Tickets: Banquet tickets for the competitors should be included in the 
assessment.  All competitors should be expected to be at the celebration of the 
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winners. The assessment could be at the bowler level or the zone level.  Guest 
Tickets could be purchased. 

 

Diana Fendley requested clarification that the assessment fee would be added to the 
qualifying bowlers. 

Bob Beaucage advised that the motivation was that some bowlers that did not expect to 
win scrambled to get banquet tickets and this would eliminate having that. 

Dave Johnson stated that the head table tickets were refunded - correct?  

John Cresswell responded that they were.   

Dave J. - advised that they will still have a number of people that will not go and that 
doing this will not be efficient.   

A request for a show of hands was made – the majority were against the banquet 
tickets be included in the assessment. 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association – Recommendation 

Judges of Play: Due to size of the tournament there should be 1 judge of play and 1 
runner for every 6 lanes. 

 

Mike Kyte advised that the Judges of Play was not the problem, but the staff available to 
rectify the problems.  The O5 still had to rely on the staff to help.  There was only one 
staff member per quadrant in the back to assist.   

Mike Kyte indicated that new Judges of Play will need to be recruited for Ottawa. 

 

Metro Toronto 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association – Motion 

For the Ontario Senior Open 5 Pin Championships, remove the 6th bowler.  Have 5 
qualify and 5 bowl, like it used to be. 

 

Nancy Fleming indicated that if you have a substitute it is very hard for the senior to fill 
in and too much pressure.  She said that that seniors are stiff and cannot bowl if sitting 
too long.  This would eliminate the pressure of stopping, starting and stiffening up.   

A show of hands regarding this motion – 5 in favour, 7 against, and 5 abstainers. 
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Motion 

To start the Hi Low Doubles a little later in the calendar (2 weeks) to give new bowlers 
time to get the 12 game minimum in (or drop the minimum to 9 games). 

 

Mike Kyte advised that this was cut and dry. This is not an Open or Senior Open 
discussion item so will be removed from future Roadshow discussions. 

 

Central Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association - Motion 

To change the style of the National Open shirts to prominently display our province 
and the bowler’s name on the back. 

 

Jim Head advised that recently a lot of the shirts have been changed for the zone.  
Black shirts are always easy to get, and if having your name on the back would you 
wear it out? 

Bob Beaucage indicated that because of streaming becoming more popular, the names 
on the back would be helpful. 

Jim Head asked Bob, if Central has the same style of shirt in a different colour and its 
ok for Central, why should Ontario change? 

Bob Commented he wants to change Centrals shirt as well. 

A show of hands for a change to the National Open shirts - 12 in favour, 6 against, 6 
abstainers. 

  

 

OPEN FLOOR TO OTHER DISCUSSIONS 

 

Brian Scott stated we have had many discussions online, meetings, at leagues – How 
can we make it less expensive for the Open. 

Mike Kyte inquired would it be to change the format, change the Open?  He indicated 
that we need ideas from the field on what they want to change and how they want it 
changed, format etc.  This has come up before and we have not received anything 
specific showing the complete details of a change from the field. 

Bob Beaucage asked what we are looking to do is decrease the price.  Qualifying, is 
Lineage and assessment. 
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Brian Scott indicated that if there is any discussion in the cost for splitting the Open, this 
would double the price.  Is there lines on the budget?  Our membership is less, cost 
coming in is less.  Do we all need to be at a 5 star hotel?  Perhaps we could look at that.   

Mike Kyte said that the easiest way to cut down the entry part is for the zones to do 
fundraising.  Zones have golf tournaments, and other sorts of fundraising to cut the cost 
down.  We have to start at the zone level to cut down the cost.   

Tom England suggested that perhaps we could get a national sponsor like Labatt’s to 
assist. 

Mitch Pape advised that because of government funding we cannot use alcohol 
sponsors.  He advised that Grand River does fundraising and bowlers have the ability to 
eliminate cost.  Perhaps we could get a sponsor to help with banquet.   

Winnie Spires advised that her zone does a raffle for the entry fee, and a kickback on 
tickets sold.  Winnie said that they had increased participation.  

Sue Burns indicated that as the O5 Fundraising Chair if each zone advised her on what 
their zone does to cut the cost of the Open she would distribute this to the other zones 
for review. 

John Cresswell stated that we cannot use alcohol as we are a sport and the 
government will then perceive that we are not a sport.  John wondered if the bowling 
centre sponsored the event with a alcohol company/provider working with them. 

Christina Herbert advised that the struggles are paying high lineage, high assessments, 
and we need an Ad Hoc Committee to help out with the O5.  She advised that she 
would be willing to help out. 

Bob Beaucage said that as a random idea we could sell franchises, for the singles 
competition everyone could qualify not just the top three to raise money.   

Brian Scott indicated that we are the first of the Roadshows and how are we going to 
know what is happening with the others.   

John Cresswell advised that Mitch Pape is streaming the event, Sue Burns is 
transcribing.  All the discussions will be added to all the Roadshow documents and it will 
be handed out at the next event and will be available for all to view on our website and 
Facebook pages.  We are streaming the events through the YouTube channel that we 
have.  Our plan is to stream all Roadshow meetings providing internet access is 
available to us at each Roadshow event.  We also are recording the event on a sperate 
device, that will be converted to a stream after the event and posted to the O5PBA 
Youtube channel as well.   

Mike Kyte said that he has two questions - suppose that the Senior Open is on a 
different weekend – should we keep the format on the Regular Open?   
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Meaghan Blewitt commented that it was not fair for those who are not eligible to bowl 
the Senior Open be making suggestions on the changing of it.  

Doug Plummer advised that if you change the Senior Open to a different weekend, we 
will need to change the format for the Regular Open.   

Bob Beaucage indicated that it would allow more social time in the evening and this 
would be welcome. 

Mike Kyte inquired do singles bowl 5 game, then top 24 (50% plus ties) go on to the 
next 5 games, or everyone bowls 10 games.   

Dave Johnson – Lineage costs would go up fro the extra 24 peope bowling the 
additional 5 games. 

Mitch Pape indicated that it would increase the cost by about $40.   

John Greenlee advised that the format of the Open in the terms of the number of 
players is fine, but the viability of the 5 pin with all the centres closing which will change 
the format in the long run.   

Doug Plummer inquired how this change in Singles affects the assessment.   

John Cresswell indicated the costs would have to be covered by the bowlers or the 
zones. 

Nancy Fleming said that if you keep the cost the same and the top 50% automatically 
go to the singles, if you do not make it then they pay extra.   

Mike Kyte inquired do we drop zones from 14 to 12, and advised that you send your 
thoughts about this to Sue Burns (susanburns@o5pba.ca) on whether or not we should 
reduce.   

Bob Beaucage inquired if there is any reason why we cannot have different zone 
allocations for the Open from others provincial events.   

Steve Barker (streaming input) advised that if the singles are bowling without a cut we 
need a rule regarding removing yourself without a penalty.  

Dave Johnson advised that if you have bowlers start dropping out, it will create a 
nightmare for lane draw scheduling.   

Ian MacLean suggested increasing the number to 50% plus those within xxx pins of the 
cut line.  

Cathy Barker indicated that if we consider splitting the Open zones, they have this with 
YBC and it is very confusing as to who is playing what tournament where.   
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Diana Fendley advised going back to cutting in the Singles, that she did not make the 
singles by 3 pins and that by cutting the singles it fueled the fire for her for next year.  
She agrees with the cut and it makes it more competitive.   

Christina Herbert says that good bowlers are not making the singles because they 
struggle the first 5 games and that sometimes bowlers can comeback.  Perhaps doing 8 
games on Wednesday, if they don’t like the format then they have the option not to play.  
It’s a numbers game.  When you are bowling singles, if you are at that level of the 
game, you should be pushed.   

Nancy Fleming inquired if points of the seniors are not considered will they still get the 
banners and inquired what the cost of those banners is. 

John Cresswell indicated that the cost of the banners was approx. $3.00 each and 
giving the seniors the aggregate banners was an oversite and as they are not part of the 
Open Championships where the aggregate is calculated, the Seniors will not be given 
the banners next year. 

John Cresswell indicated that we have to work together to save money.  

Nancy Fleming said we should make something for the seniors being announced at the 
Opening Ceremonies - top male and female for each zone should be recognized.   

Bob Beaucage said we should make an aggregate separate for the seniors.   

Aidan Brown said to save costs we should sacrifice the other provincial trips and put it 
towards the Open. 

John Cresswell advised that all events are budgeted to break even.  The members a 
number of years ago made that a part of how this is done.  To change any of the trips, 
we are just changing the entry fees for the events.  It will not affect the cost of the Open.  
We are as thin with this as we can get.  The O5 currently has a surplus that will keep us 
viable for 5 years, but we are always working on keeping ahead.  We are all here 
because we are passionate about our great sport of 5 pin bowling. 

Meaghan Blewitt as when the location of the where the Open will be held next year will 
be posted to Facebook, advised it his there already.   

Mitch Pape advised that Matt Houston chimed in on the streaming regarding the Open 
schedule, and Mitch advised that he clarified that Merivale’s location will not change the 
schedule next year for the Open.   

Christina Herbert suggested that each zone have one or two bowlers volunteer to be on 
an Ad Hoc Committee for the Open.   

John Cresswell indicated that there was, a number of years ago, a suggestion to make 
more social time for the Open and moving the location of the hotel/banquet was brought 
forth by Martin Talbot.  However the hotel financial kickbacks we currently get goes 
back to the bottom line of the event as a sponsor amount, the Burlington Holiday Inn 
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proposal did not meet that as the idea was to use the hotel sponsorship for social 
activities.   

John Cresswell clarified that the previous Ad Hoc Committee (with 4 zone presidents 
across the province) that was formed relating to the zone reallocation committee was a 
recommendation from the field.  Any change to zone reallocation is a long-term 
resolution and this decision cannot be made in 30 days. 

Cathy Barker inquired what the parking availability was like at Merivale and that to his 
recollection there was not enough parking.   

John Cresswell indicated that Merivale now has more parking and we are looking at a 
shuttle service of some sort as well.   

Brian said that regarding reducing and reshuffling, we need to look at what happened 
before – people don’t like bowling outside their area.   

John Cresswell advised that we could chose 12 zones and start fresh without any 
previous affiliation.  We have to look at what is best for all bowlers, not just how it 
affects one or two zones.   

Mitch Pape advised that there is a positive feedback on the streaming of putting 
together and Ad Hoc Committee towards the Open.   

John Cresswell advised that constitutionally all Ad Hoc Committees that are formed will 
have one or more O5 elected directors on the committee and that most if not all of these 
meetings could be held by way of conference calls. 

Diana Fendley inquired if tonight’s meeting will be built on at the next meetings.   

John Cresswell confirmed that these meetings will be built on based on the last and 
minutes published as quickly as possible after each event. 

John Cresswell advised that there was not much at tonight’s meeting suggested by way 
of change to the schedule of the Open, but this can be built on. 

 

 

CLOING COMMENTS 

John Cresswell thanked everyone for their time and comments and thanked NEBs 
again for the use of their facility. 

Meeting ended at 9:09 p.m. 


